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employment, a limited or inactive 
partner includes his distributive share 
of such partnership income or loss. In 
the case of a partner who is a member 
of a partnership with respect to which 
an election has been made pursuant to 
section 1361 and the regulations there-
under to be taxed as a domestic cor-
poration, net earnings from self-em-
ployment include his distributive share 
of the income or loss, described in sec-
tion 702(a)(9), from the trade or busi-
ness carried on by the partnership com-
puted without regard to the fact that 
the partnership has elected to be taxed 
as a domestic corporation. 

(h) Proprietorship taxed as domestic 
corporation. A proprietor of an unincor-
porated business enterprise with re-
spect to which an election has been 
made pursuant to section 1361 and the 
regulations thereunder to be taxed as a 
domestic corporation shall compute his 
net earnings from self-employment 
without regard to the fact that such 
election has been made. 

[T.D. 6691, 28 FR 12796, Dec. 3, 1963, as amend-
ed by T.D. 7333, 39 FR 44445, Dec. 24, 1974] 

§ 1.1402(a)–3 Special rules for com-
puting net earnings from self-em-
ployment. 

For the purpose of computing net 
earnings from self-employment, the 
gross income derived by an individual 
from a trade or business carried on by 
him, the allowable deductions attrib-
utable to such trade or business, and 
the individual’s distributive share of 
the income or loss, described in section 
702(a)(9), from any trade or business 
carrier on by a partnership of which he 
is a member shall be computed in ac-
cordance with the special rules set 
forth in §§ 1.1402(a)–4 to 1.1402(a)–17, in-
clusive. 

[T.D. 7333, 39 FR 44445, Dec. 24, 1974] 

§ 1.1402(a)–4 Rentals from real estate. 
(a) In general. Rentals from real es-

tate and from personal property leased 
with the real estate (including such 
rentals paid in crop shares) and the de-
ductions attributable thereto, unless 
such rentals are received by an indi-
vidual in the course of a trade or busi-
ness as a real-estate dealer, are ex-
cluded. Whether or not an individual is 

engaged in the trade or business of a 
real-estate dealer is determined by the 
application of the principles followed 
in respect of the taxes imposed by sec-
tions 1 and 3. In general, an individual 
who is engaged in the business of sell-
ing real estate to customers with a 
view to the gains and profits that may 
be derived from such sales is a real-es-
tate dealer. On the other hand, an indi-
vidual who merely holds real estate for 
investment or speculation and receives 
rentals therefrom is not considered a 
real-estate dealer. Where a real-estate 
dealer holds real estate for investment 
or speculation in addition to real es-
tate held for sale to customers in the 
ordinary course of his trade or business 
as a real-estate dealer, only the rentals 
from the real estate held for sale to 
customers in the ordinary course of his 
trade or business as a real-estate deal-
er, and the deductions attributable 
thereto, are included in determining 
net earnings from self-employment; 
the rentals from the real estate held 
for investment or speculation, and the 
deductions attributable thereto, are ex-
cluded. Rentals paid in crop shares in-
clude income derived by an owner or 
lessee of land under an agreement en-
tered into with another person pursu-
ant to which such other person under-
takes to produce a crop or livestock on 
such land and pursuant to which (1) the 
crop or livestock, or the proceeds 
thereof, are to be divided between such 
owner or lessee and such other person, 
and (2) the share of the owner or lessee 
depends on the amount of the crop or 
livestock produced. See, however, para-
graph (b) of this section. 

(b) Special rule for ‘‘includible farm 
rental income’’—(1) In general. Notwith-
standing the rules set forth in para-
graph (a) of this section, there shall be 
included in determining net earnings 
from self-employment for taxable years 
ending after 1955 any income derived by 
an owner or tenant of land, if the fol-
lowing requirements are met with re-
spect to such income: 

(i) The income is derived under an ar-
rangement between the owner or ten-
ant of land and another person which 
provides that such other person shall 
produce agricultural or horticultural 
commodities on such land, and that 
there shall be material participation 
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